## PILOT CLUB OF SOUTH BREVARD

## PROGRAM AND BUSINESS MEETING

November 17, 2020

Call to Order: Wenona Dunlap, President, called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm at Bennigan's in Melbourne

**Invocation:** Jane Cox for Shellee Storz-Davis

Roll Call: Cathy McAllister

**Present:** Geraldine Blanchard, Jane Cox, Wenona Dunlap, Cathy McAllister, Barbara

McKenzie, Mary Jane McMillen, Maria Waddell, Lisa McCann

Guests- Barbara Keck (Lt. Governer- Pilot) and friend Eric Jacobs, Carrie MacMillan (General Manager at Melbourne All Suites)

**Absent:** Peggy Bretz, Christina Brown, Valerie Cronin, Judith Glover, Lynn Daughterty, Zully Hicks, Jo Reed, Eileen Segerson, Shellee Storz-Davis, and Pat Tebbe

**Secretary Report:** Cathy McAllister- The October Minutes were accepted as emailed. Treasurer's Report: Mary Jane McMillen- The October Treasurer's report was accepted and

filed for audit. Communications Not Requiring Action: Cathy McAllister- We received a thank you card from BAAB acknowledging that they will be one of our Fashion Show recipient and will

promote the event. Communication Requiring Action: Cathy McAllister- None **Program:** 150+ Wellness Bags were made up after the meeting

Presidents Report: Wenona Dunlap

- No Jib Sheet- low activity in the club and Jo is still working long hours at work
- Fall Council- We received several certificates and the following awards: 1st place Visibility, 1st place BrainMinders, 1st Community Service, 1st place Patriotism, 1st Place for Newsletter. Our club made \$304 on our gift card board at Marketplace
- Faye Pratt phone call- updated on what is going in her life
- Barbara Keck visit and commended club on our work, gave us upcoming dates for events

President Elect: Barbara McKenzie- No report

Pilot Club Sweetheart report: Maria Waddell- recipient was not in attendance **Special Committee Reports:** 

- Fashion Show: Flyers handed out, Peggy has tickets, recipients will be BAAB, Helen's House, and TBI will receive wine sales/purses/50-50
- **BrainMinders:** No Report
- **PIFF:** No Report
- PSHF: \$4986 was raised for Scholarship House, there are openings on the board
- **Fundraising:** Planning another Bennigan's night, we raised \$148.96 at the last one
- **Membership:** Barbara McKenzie- Christmas Party will be at Geraldine's, the food will be from Cracker Barrel (ham, sides, drinks), the cost will be \$20, and gift exchange \$15.
- Projects: Jane Cox
  - o Heads together is the third charity as recipient of the Fashion Show
  - o Thank you for donations given for the Fire Station project
  - o Greenwood Place Birthday Celebrations- November Christi Brown, December Barbara McKenzie

- o Grant for pick me up is ready to send in (Jane Cox)
- o Book Matching 3 members went for 2 hours first week of November
- o Wellness bags will be put together after the meeting and given on Nov 24<sup>th</sup> at 8:30 am
- Christmas Craft supplies are gathered, the date to make the bookmarks will be Sunday, November 29<sup>th</sup> at 2 pm at Jane Cox's house unless members feel an alternate date is needed
- Salvation Army needs bell ringers, we need to know how many would be willing to be bell ringers to determine if we will be participating, (Sams or Sarno WalMart was recommended as a place to serve) 10 am to 5 pm
- o Food was given to Salvation Army

New Business- Pilot of the Year- voted at meeting, emailed for those not at meeting

Birthdays: Christi Brown, November 24th

## **Reminders:**

February 22, 2021 – Fashion Show - Ft. Pierce

March 5-7- Anchor Convention

March 13, 2021 - South Brevard Fashion Show

March 27, 2021 - Pilot Club of Titusville Fashion

March 27, 2021- St. Lucie County Red Neck Bingo

April 16-18, 2021- District Convention, Gainesville, FL

July 7-10, 2021- Convention, Atlanta (Room will be \$500 per person and \$400 registration which includes only 1 meal)

Oct 15-17, 2021 Fall Council, Holiday Inn Viera Hotel and Conference Center

## **Announcements:**

Adjourned: Meeting was adjourned at pm

50/50 Drawing was won by Maria Waddell being given \$21, and \$21 was retained by the club.

**Adjourned**: Meeting was adjourned at 7:47 pm

The next General Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 16, 2020 at the home of Geraldine Blanchard for our annual Christmas party at 6:00 pm:

Cathy McAllister, Secretary

Pilot Club of South Brevard President Wenona Dunlap